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ACHIEVE 

( 
Education Foundation 

oi StJnis!Jus County 

October 4, 2018 

Scott Ferreira, Principal 
Somerset School (#740) 

Dear Scott Ferreira, 

-------------
1100 H Street• Modesto • California • 95354 • (209)238-171 O • \'.fflW.edfoundationstan.org 

The Board of the Education Foundation of Stanislaus County is committed to increasing the 
opportunities for sixth graders to attend outdoor school at Foothill Horizons. The Board sets aside 
funds each year to provide financial assistance to schools in order to mak~ outdoor school available 
to more students. 

The Board's Outdoor Education Committee is pleased to have approved your request for funds in 
the amount of$ 2500 to help your sixth graders attend Foothill Horizons.Outdoor School in 2018-
19 school year. · 

We believe that every student should make a financial commitment by contributing towards his/her 
trip to outdoor school in some amount, however smail. The Committee commends the efforts your 
sixth grade students, staff, parents and volunteers have made in raising funds. The intent of this grant 
is to supplement your work and make it possible for more students to attend outdoor school. 

The Committee makes an annual report to the full board of the Education Foundation, listing the 
grant recipients, the grant amounts and the effectiveness in making outdoor education available to a 
growing number of students. 

In the near future the Stanislaus County Office of Education will process your check. The Education 
Foundation Board is pleased to provide your school with this financial as.sistance. If you have 
questions, please call Jessica Hewitt at 532-6673. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Lisa Tiwater, Assistant Superintendent 
of Instructional Support Services, 
Stanislaus County Office Of Education 
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Education Foundation 
of Stanislaus County 

October 4, 2018 

Deanne Andrade-Freitas, Principal 
Ustach Middle School (#422) 

Dear Deanne Andrade-Freitas, 

1100 H Street• Modesto • California • 95354 • (209)238-1710 • www.edfoundationstan.org 

The Board of the Education Foundation of Stanislaus County is committed to increasing the 
opportunities for sixth graders to attend outdoor school at Foothill Horizons. The Board sets aside 
fun_ds each year to provide financial assistance to schools in order to make outdoor school available 
to more students. 

The Board's Outdoor Education Committee is pleased to have approved your request for funds in 
the amount of$ 2000 to help your sixth graders attend Foothill Horizons Outdoor School in 2018-
19 school year. 

We believe that every student should make a financial commitment by contributing towards his/her 
trip to outdoor school in some amount, however small. The Committee commends the efforts your 
sixth grade students, staff, parents and volunteers have made in raising funds. The intent of this grant 
is to supplement your work and make it possible for more students to attend outdoor school. 

The Committee makes an annual report to the full board of the Education Foundation, listing the 
grant recipients, the grant amounts and the effectiveness in making outdoor education available to a 
growing number of students. 

In the near future the Stanislaus County Office of Education will process your check. The Education 
Foundation Board is pleased to provide your school with this financial assi~tance. If you have 
questions, please call Jessica Hewitt at 532-6673. 1 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Lisa Tiwater, Assistant Superintendent 
oflnstructional Support Services, 
Stanislaus County Office Of Education 
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